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May 2020 

Monthly news  

from your  

council 

 

Shire of Tammin 

Phone: 

 (08) 9637 0300 

Email:  
shire@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Website: 
www.tammin.wa.gov.au 

Office hours:  

Monday - Friday 

9.00am - 4.00pm 

‘Our Aim is  

Progress’ 

Follow us 

on 

 

@ShireofTammin 

%20shire@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
www.tammin.wa.gov.au%20
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May 2020 Works Report  

The Shire of Tammin would like to advise that the resheeting work on Wyola North rd is finished 

and currently work is happening on Chappell Wheeldon rd, anticipated finish date by the end of 

the month. Resheeting work on Cubbine Rd will happen in mid-June. Maintenance grading on  

unsealed road will resume as the weather conditionS have brought long awaited moisture. We 

would like to thank you for your patience.  

The Shire crew has installed the subsoil drainage under the Town Hall flooring to keep        

groundwater away from the building area and preserve our Town Hall for the future. The work 

was not easy and the crew has done a fantastic job. The brick paving between the Town Hall and 

the Shire office will be reinstated in the coming week.  

Works on the new disabled toilet facility at the Town Hall has started and should be completed   

before the end of June. 

The undercover area work at the Pavilion between the existing building and the transportable   

ablution block at the rear of the building has started and is also anticipated to be finished before 

the end of June. 

Works and services are still looking for some existing or potential gravel pits, we will be in contact 

with land owners to identify and excavate some test pits in areas where gravel could be sourced 

for the maintenance of the road network. This gravel would be used within a radius of 10km of the 

pit to improve conditions of existing unsealed roads.  

Take care and stay safe. 

  

If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

Please contact Fabian via email on  

works@tammin.wa.gov.auworks@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

mailto:works@tammin.wa.gov.au
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As you aware, the State Government and all Western Australians have achieved much in 
countering the spread of COVID-19 in WA. 
 
But there is still more we can all do to help limit the spread of the virus which has had such a 
big impact on the sport and recreation sector. 
 
The Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries would like to encourage 
you, your colleagues, and members of your families to download the COVIDSafe phone app 
to help counter the spread of the virus. 
 
The app will allow health officials to contact you if you have been in close contact with some-
one who has tested positive for COVID-19 and thus limit further transmission. 
 
It will help keep our community safe and help ensure the sport and recreation sector can get 
back to normal as quickly as possible. 
 
You can find out how the app works by watching this short video provided by the Australian 
Government’s Department of Health. 
 
You can find out more information and download the app from the COVIDSafe app website.  

https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=013467ac9a&e=261bb9519f
https://dlgsc.us7.list-manage.com/track/click?u=6b3a3f7b848e66bfa0f6fc583&id=3196fa109b&e=261bb9519f
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is 

opens every                     

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along 

your tip pass! 

If you have lost or didn't      

receive your pass, please let 

us know by  

emailing                                 

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

or come and see us at the     

Administration 

Office. 

9637 0300 

Tammin Refuse Site   

Thursday & Saturday 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are available  

Monday to Friday between 9am & 4pm 

The Shire Office is open for any  

enquiries, transactions and Public 

Library needs.  

If you  wish to stay in your homes 

please feel free to contact the Shire 

office to complete transactions over 

the phone.  

We will do our best to help.  

Stay safe !!!  
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Know your Council 

President   Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President  Glenice Batchelor (2023)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor   Tania Daniels (2021)  crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor   Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor                           Tanya Nicholls  (2023)                  crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor                           Charmaine Thomson (2023)         crthmson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

Know your Staff 

Chief Executive Officer     Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration  Morgan Ware sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services  Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand    Pat McDermott lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance Officer             Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer             Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO                                           Tim Jurmann            tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services             Simon Bell               simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                                                   

 

Other Staff/Services 

Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning       

Natasha Jurmann      

0473 557 285      

natasha.jurmann@gmail.com     

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

